

it by accident? Yes, we put this picture up-side down! Did you think we did

CSF Grants Aid To 15 Students

The Christian Service Foundation of Gardner-Webb College held its quarterly meeting Tuesday night, August 27, 1974, and announced that over \$4,000 in scholarships has been awarded to 15 students for

the fall semester.

The foundation was organized in 1971 for the purose of providing scholarship aid to deserving students preparing for full-time Christian vocational service. Since its inception, over \$13,000 in aid has been given to Gardner-Webb students.

New officers for the coming year were announced, including two Shelby busi-nessman. They are: President, Rev. Richard Plyler, pastor of Patterson Grove Baptist Church, Kings Mountain; Vice-President Bob Barnett and Harold Causby, Shelby; Secretary-Treasurer, Mrs. Carl Ivester, Lawndale; and Assistant Secretary-Treasurer, Mrs. Bonnie Price, Boiling

Springs. The featured speaker for the evening was Rev. Robert Mullinax, executive secretary, Council on Christian Higher Education of the

North Carolina Baptist State Convention. He challenged each member of the foundation to be aware of his attitude toward money, and the dangers of letting money be the controlling factor in an individual's life.

Rev. Curtis Bundy, President of the Kings Mountain Baptist Association Pastors Conference, presented a check of over \$300 to the foundation. Retiring Chris tian Service Foundation president, Rev. Ed Sessom

Those students receiving aid for the fall semester were: Toy Bolton, Kings Mountain; Sabra Clodfelter and Sue Gibbens; Asheville, Roy Cooper, Marion, S.C.; Sophia Gomes, Brazil; Dennis Hester, Kerners-ville; Richard Long, Roxboro; Jerry Ryals, Raleigh.

Others receiving scholarships were: Susan Smith, Charlotte; William Underwood, Maiden; Doug Jordan, Greenville, S.C.; Alice and Ron Spencer, Hialeah, Fla.; Elizabeth Baxter, Denmark, S.C.; Mike Wool-ridge, Bermuda; and Roby Linebarger, Mooresboro.

Physical Improvements Announced: Growth Planned

A massive physical improvement program and up-grading of the academic program of Gardner-Webb College costing \$10,000,000 over the next six years was approved by the college's board of trustees Monday, August 26

Dr. E. Eugene Poston, President of the college, pre-Reach for Quality in Chris tian Higher Education." He listed eight topics with subtopics in several areas including new buildings, loan programs fo students, updating of academic pro-grams; new equipment, and modeling of present build-

'Gardner-Webb's great est days are still ahead,' said Dr. Poston as he spoke to a joint assembly of the trustees and the board of advisors. "We are off to our best year yet. We have a challenging academic pro gram for the year and we are far ahead of many large universities in the fields of academics, athletics as well as cultural offerings and in those areas which we offer our students such as enter-

The program was highlighted by a pledge from the college's president that a master's degree program in education will be underway by 1980.

"We have the facilities and the faculty right now to do this," said Dr. Poston.
"But we must get the approval of the Baptist State Convention of North Carolina the Southern Association of Schools and Colleges and other groups.

The largest amount of the oney which will be raised will be used for endowment for operation of the college. This figure is \$3,000,000.

Next in line is an item of \$2,500,000 for a special events building which will be used for the fulfillment of academic, cultural and ath-

Student aid, both in endownent and a revolving loan fund, will total \$2,000,000. The college's board of advisors yesterday agreed to help raise \$300,000 coming year for the revolving loan fund. This would be raised in the immediate area of the college.

Other items include \$600,000 for a school of business building which would house data processing equipment and would be connected to the present Lindsey Building.

A total of \$500,000 was marked for a residence hall complex. Dr. Poston told the

group that many students are housed at the present in mobile homes and he felt that these should be eliminated as soon as possible.

Equipment and upgrading of buildings including an addition to the present science building was marked for \$450,000. Air-conditioning of buildings and land-scaping came in for a total of \$250,000, as did upgrading of the new John R. Dover, Jr. Library

Parking facilities, paving, and tennis courts were set at another \$250,000 and equipment for new buildings was set at \$200,000.

ATTENTION!

Many of last year's students have not picked up their annuals. The annuals may be picked up in Room 112 CID.

*** Clublicity ***

The Phi Upsilon Cast of the Alpha Psi Omega National Honorary Dramatics Fraternity of Gardner-Webb College announced its officers for the 1974-75 school year and initiated four new members into its organization. The officers of the upcoming term are: Tommy Holland, president, John Sutton, vice-president; and Pamela Seagraves, secretary-treasurer

New members initiated into the fraternity are: Margaret Carpenter, Martha Motley, Dale Swofford, and Steve Whitaker.

Sigma Tau Delta The Kappa Lambda Chap ter of Sigma Tau Delta

Alpha Psí Omega tapped new and prospective members and elected new of-ficers for the 1974-75 year.

New officers of Sigma Tau Delta are President, Cle-ment Richards, Vice-President, Judy Ledford, and Secretary-Treasurer, Newton.

Sigma Tau Delta is a national honor society for Enmajors. Prospective members are juniors or seniors with a high academic standing and a "B" average in English.

Clement Richards and Wanda Watson are the nev members of Sigma Tau Delta. Ronnie Rash. Paul Lawrance, Tom Hutchins, and Lida Harris are prospective members

Professors Aid Depth

(Continued From Page 1.)

He has taught at Gaston College and Winthrop College before coming to Gardner-Wehh

OF SOCIOLOGY Stanley Richard Smedly, Jr. has been named an instructor of sociology. Mr. Smedly is a Pennsylvanian.

He received his master of science degree in sociology from N.C.S.U. and his bachelor of science degree from Wittenburg U Springfield, Ohio University,

NURSING DEPT

Instructing in the depart-ment of nursing is Mrs. Sylvia Ann Hunt, a Rutherfordton County native.

Mrs. Hunt is a graduate of Winston-Salem State University with a bachelor of science in nursing.

She has worked in many fields, including medical audit coordinator, director of in-service education, and supervisor of nursing on the

FORMER PROFESSORS RETURN

A former Gardner-Webb professor, Dr. Richard Chalhas returned after craft. spending the past two years completing his doctoral requirements.

He received his bachelor of arts in geology from the University of Buffalo and his master of science in geo-logy from U.N.C. Chapel

Another former professor. William B. Stowe, has re turned after completing his doctorate in English from University of South Carolina.

Besides teaching at Gardner-Webb, Stowe has been named an assistant profes sor of English. He earned his bachelor of arts in English from St. Andrews College, Laurinburg, N.C. and his master of arts in English from Appalachian State University.

FOOTBALL STAFF

John Taylor, a master of arts graduate in physical education, is from Western Carolina University. He has heen named assistant football coach and is an instructor in physical education.



Sometimes A Great Notion September 27